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  (Translated from Chinese) 

 Receipt is hereby acknowledged of communication OL CHN 14/2018 dated 6 August 

2018 from the Working Group on Arbitrary Detention; the Special Rapporteur on minority 

issues; the Special Rapporteur on contemporary forms of racism, racial discrimination, 

xenophobia and related intolerance; and the Special Rapporteur on freedom of religion or 

belief of the United Nations Human Rights Council. The Government of China wishes to 

make the following reply: 

 The Chinese public security authorities receive and process ordinary passport 

applications and issue passports in accordance with the provisions of the Passport Law of the 

People's Republic of China. According to the rules for the issuance of ordinary passports, the 

public security authorities may require applicants to submit the appropriate material, as 

required by the issuing office where they apply. The Chinese public security authorities fully 

uphold the equal rights of all minorities and conscientiously apply a policy of ethnic equality. 

The conditions for processing ordinary passports are identical and the requirements are the 

same for all ethnic groups in a given area. There is no policy of discrimination targeting any 

ethnic group. 

    






